February 11, 2011
Dear Friends: 






The National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico offers yearly scholarships to legally blind students attending any college, university, or vocational school.  Any legally blind student, regardless of field of study, is eligible to apply for these scholarships.  Priority will be given to individuals that will be attending school in New Mexico, but consideration will be given to individuals that plan to attend school outside of New Mexico as well.  Past scholarship applicants are also encouraged to apply.  
The scholarships will be awarded during the annual state convention which will be held April, 8 – 10, 2010 at the Albuquerque Hilton Hotel, 1901 University Blvd. NE. Albuquerque, NM.  phone 505-884-2500.  
Scholarship applicants must be registered and present at the state convention in order to receive the scholarship.  
If you are interested in applying for a scholarship, please read the guidelines and complete the attached application form and return it no later than April 2, 2011 to Mrs. Vickie Buchignani, Scholarship Chairman, 6524 Anasazi Ridge, and NW Albuquerque, NM  87114. 
If you have any questions concerning the scholarship program, you may call Mrs. Buchignani at 505-463-2141  (home e-mail is canewalker@q.com) 
Sincerely, 

Christine Hall, President, NFBNM
Vickie J. Buchignani, Scholarship Chair, NFBNM
National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico

Scholarship Guidelines
Scholarship applicants must be legally blind and attending any college, university, or vocational school. 

1. Student must have a GPA of 2.0 or better. If the student has been out of school for over five years, the 2.0 GPA may be waived, depending upon references and work or volunteer experiences. 

2. If the student is beginning their first year at a two or four year college or university, the student must be taking no less than 9 credit hours. Two of the classes can be non-credited classes for first semester students. If the student needs to take less than 9 credit hours, it MUST be due to medical reasons that must be documented. Also, if 6 credit hours are the requirement of the higher education program, there must be verified documentation from the specified institution

3. Students MUST send in ALL required application materials in ONE envelope. All reference letters MUST be in separate sealed envelopes, within the packet and each reference letter requires a signature by the author. NO material can be e-mailed to the committee chair, unless received special permission from the chair. . 

4. All reference letters MUST be current, within the scholarship year.

National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico

Scholarship application

Name___________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone___________________________________________________

Name of High School_______________________________________

Dates Attended____________________
GPA____________________

Name of College, University, or Business/Technical School

Dates Attended____________________
GPA____________________

Total Post Secondary Credit Hours Earned______________________

Major Field of Study________________________________________

List any special awards or scholarships received

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Submit this application with: 

1) An official copy of your transcript; 

2) An essay (approximately 250 words) describing how this scholarship will benefit you, including comments on your philosophy of blindness; and 

3) Three letters of recommendation, at least one of which must be from a Federationist in good standing; to: 

Vickie J. Buchignani

6524 Anasazi Ridge, NW

Albuquerque, NM  87114

Phone: 505-792-1026

Remember, applications MUST BE RECEIVED BY Mrs. Buchignani 

NO LATER THAN April 2, 2011.

